BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

April 5, 2005

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, April 5, 2005, 6:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street:    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman 



David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman



Christopher R. Lombard



Anthony R. Schena

Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager 



Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

Minutes – The minutes of March 22, 2005 and March 29, 2005 were approved on a motion from Vice Chairman Malaguti and a second from Selectman Schena.  Voted 3-0-1 approved.

Selectman Lombard abstained.

Gift Funds – The Board voted to return the gift funds the Town has on deposit to Pulte Homes as a grant for the purposes of performing road maintenance/repair at the Ponds of Plymouth.

Memorials Policy Committee – Selectman Schena informed the public that the three members of Memorials Policy Committee have been appointed.  He was very pleased with the selection of Rev. Peter Gomes, Richard Serkey, and Alba Thompson

Housing Preservation Grant – The Board supported the Redevelopment Authority’s application for a Housing Preservation Grant from the USDA

PUBLIC HEARING – TABASSUM KHAN DBA 7-ELEVEN

The Selectmen met again to consider an application for an Annual Wine and Malt Package Store License for Tabbasum Khan dba 7-Eleven, 367 Court Street.  The Board met to gain additional information in order to render a decision.

Last week, attorney for the applicant, Ms. Trish Farnsworth, explained that the applicant was here before the Board seeking a beer and wine package store license.  She commented that many people request beer and wine at her store.  Ms. Farnsworth passed out a petition of support.  She explained that the alcohol would be locked after hours and they only intend on selling it between the hours of 8 a.m. and 11 p.m.   The applicant runs both 7-Elevens on Court Street and is also a resident of Court Street. 

This week, Ms. Farnsworth asked the Board if they had received the letter she had sent in.  The Board responded that they had.  Mr. Schena commented that staff had created a visual map of all liquor licenses issued and he was ready to vote.  Mr. Schena explained that he didn’t see the need for another license.  Ms. Farnsworth pointed out that the heaviest population was in the West and North Plymouth areas and not in the Cedarville areas and therefore the population didn’t warrant an equal number of licenses.  She felt as if there was a public need.

PUBLIC HEARING – TABASSUM KHAN DBA 7-ELEVEN (continued)

Selectman Lombard asked if the local church was notified.  Ms. Farnsworth said only those required abutters were notified. 

Vice Chairman said responded that his decision from last week has not changed.

Selectman Lombard read the letter from Ms. Farnsworth into record.  He thought we had exceeded the 18% of licenses granted thus far.  He will support this license.

Chairman Tavares stated he would not be in favor of this license as he felt the public good would not be met by this license. 

Mr. Sylvia worded the following motion for the Board to deny the application for a beer and malt license based on the lack of public need.  Selectman Schena moved it and Vice Chairman Malaguti seconded it.  The Board voted 3-1 to deny the license.  Selectman Lombard voted in opposition to the motion. 

OLD BUSINESS/LETTERS/NEW BUSINESS

Obery Street Master Plan Committee – Vice Chairman Malaguti asked if the Board should request a designee for this committee.  Mr. Lombard asked if we could put this off until the reorganization when there will be new members who may be potentially able to sit on this committee.   Mr. Lee Hartmann explained that the revitalization of this committee was in anticipation for some zoning articles for fall town meeting.  He said that we could wait until the reorganization.  

We can reconsider this at that time.  

Selectman Lombard motioned to adjourn the meeting and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 adjourned.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk
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